
W e  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  T o  a s s i s t  y o u :  

Questions?  Check out the school website: 

www.holytrinityschoolelcajon.com 

School:  (619) 444-7529 M-F  7:30am-3:30pm 

    Wednesday: 7:30am-2pm 

  (619) 444-3721 School FAX 

Ministry Center: (619) 444-9425 Monday-Friday 8:30am-5pm 

    Closed Wednesdays 

Preschool: (619) 444-1052 Carol Furois, Director 

    cfurois@holytrinityhawks.com 

emails:   

Julia Marentez:  principal@holytrinityhawks.com 

Madlain Arabo: schoolbookkeeper@holytrinityhawks.com 

 (FACTS, tuition, etc.) 

Lorraine Cota: cota@holytrinityhawks.com 

Mary Ray: ray@holytrinityhawks.com 

Parish website:  holytrinityelcajon.org  

Dennis Uniform:   dennisuniform.com   (858) 573-1804 

FACTS Helpline: (866) 441-4637 

Friday,  August  11 ,  2023  

Newsletter  

Text Messaging 

This seems to be the preferred method of 

communication when time is of the essence.  

Please notify the office of cell numbers if you 

would like grandparents, caregivers, etc., to 

be included in these texts.  I f  i t  is  an 

emergency,  we w i l l  make every 

at tempt to contact  you.  

We hope all parents will attend Back 
to School Night Monday,  
August 21.  Parents of students 
entering Grades 1-5 will meet in the 
Parish Hall at 6pm.   

This is an adults only 
evening, please! 

Parents of Kindergarten students will meet at 5pm in the 
Kindergarten classroom.  Mrs. Ballard will then direct parents to the 
Parish Hall for the general meeting. 

Parents of students entering Grades 6, 7, and 8 will meet their 
homeroom teacher in their respective classrooms at 5pm.  Parents 
will have an opportunity to meet each teacher before the start of 
the general meeting at 6pm.   

We will start the year off with a 
Welcome Back Mass Tuesday,  
August 22 at 8am.  We look forward 
to seeing parents and students!  
Uniforms are not required.  After 
Mass, students will have an 

opportunity to drop off school supplies and say hello to their 
teacher and friends. 

The first day of 

school is 

Wednesday, August 

23.  Parents are 

welcome to attend 

the assembly 

conducted by the 

Student Council at 

8am.  Students are to be in 

school uniform. 

Generally speaking, 

classroom doors open at 

7:50am.  Students arriving 

before the 7:50am bell will be 

directed to extended care.  

The tardy bell rings at 8am and gates are 

then locked.  Parents are asked to 

accompany their student to the office to sign 

in the tardy book.  

For students in grades K-8, there will be a 

12pm dismissal Wednesday, August 23, 

Thursday, August 24 and Friday, August 25.   

Friday, August 25 is our first All School Liturgy 

at 8am and students are to be in dress 

uniform.  Please make every effort to get 

students to school in time to walk over to the 

church with their classmates. 

7-7:50am | 2:45-6pm  | (1-6pm on early release days) 

Parents, the school office will not relay messages to your children 
to go to after school extended care.  Please inform your children of 
your afternoon plans when dropping them off for school.  Assure 
them that if the need arises and you are not able to pick them up 
in time, you are fine, an appointment may have run over, traffic 
was unexpected, etc.  Let your children know, delays happen but 
you know they are safe at school. USED UNIFORM SALE:   

Coming soon!  We will text and 

email when the date is confirmed! 



Please provide healthy snacks for your student for breaktime and after school if 

attending extended care or sports practices.   

Remember to pack a lunch for your student and include plastic utensils, if 

necessary.   

Hot lunch begins September 5.  A hard copy of the hot lunch menu will be provided 

at Back to School Night, Monday, August 21 (due by 1pm Wednesday, August 30).  

One menu per student.  Lunch purchases will be posted in the classroom 

for your student to refer to.  In the primary grades, teachers often 

announce daily who has hot lunch.  We do not have hot lunch on 12pm 

dismissal days.   

Parents, we are aware of backorders from Dennis Uniform and have been 
provided a list of students with items missing.  They have been in constant 
communication with Mrs. Marentez.  Teachers have been notified of delays 

Parents interested in helping out in the classroom or driving 
on a field trip must be CMG approved beforehand.  Along 
with completing the online course, parents will be charged 
approximately $19 for a background check if they have not 
been previously LiveScanned through the Diocese of San 
Diego .  Please see Mrs. Ray or Mrs. Cota if you need the 
necessary paperwork/information. 

We do not have water bottles on hand nor do we want the students to rely on the school to 
provide them. 

Parents are welcome to join the student body for the end of the week send-off 
prayer (Fridays at 2:35pm; 11:50am on noon dismissal days, 12:50pm on early 
release days).  Refer to the calendar. 

If you do plan to join the HT community, please park in the parking lot off of 
Ballard in front of the school office and enter through the gate between the 
office and the faculty room.  After prayer, students may leave with you from the 
same gate. 

We want to keep all “foot traffic” entering and exiting limited to the front of the 
school.  The carline procedure will remain the same for parents choosing to wait 

out back for dismissal.  The back gate will not be open until the bell rings indicating the end of the day. 

 



 

Please keep the following  
people in your prayers: 
 Ines Stonehouse 
 Our HT families 
 Fr. Rey Manahan and our HT parishioners 
 For the HT faculty and staff  

For those we pray for in the silence of our 
hearts 

 
Prayer requests may be emailed to  
Mrs. Marentez for newsletter 
posting. 

Please consider printing this 
page for fast reference in 
communicating with school 
personnel.  

A printed copy of 
newsletters is 
available upon 
request.   

Mrs. Julia Marentez 
Principal 
principal@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Carol Furois 
Preschool Director 
cfurois@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Ms. Madain Arabo 
Bookkeeper 
schoolbookkeeper@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Lorraine Cota 
Administrative Assistant 
cota@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Mary Ray 
Secretary Extraordinaire 
ray@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Carol Ballard 
Kindergarten Teacher 
Vice Principal 
cballard@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Zaharela Barrios 
Firs Grade Teacher 
zbarrios@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Mary Anne Noble 
K & First Grade Aide 
mnoble@holytrinityhawks.com 

Miss Mande Betty 
Second Grade Teacher 
mbetty@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Ms. Lauren Maune 
Third Grade Teacher 
lmaune@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Mary Vickery 
Fourth Grade Teacher 
mvickery@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Jaclyn Carlin 
Fifth Grade Teacher 
jcarlin@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. JoAnn Schultz 
6th Grade Homeroom/Jr. High ELA 
jschultz@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Fallon Tureson 
7th Grade Homeroom/Jr. High 
Science/7th & 8th Grade Religion 
ftureson@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Michelle Kerr 
8th Grade Homeroom/Jr. High Social 
Studies/6th Grade Religion & Math 
mkerr@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
 
 

Ms. Darlene Howard 
7th & 8th Grade Math 
dhoward@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mrs. Wendy Andersen 
K-8 Music Teacher 
wandersen@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mr. Neil Garcia 
K-8 Art Teacher 
neilgarcia@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Mr. James Qualin 
PE Teacher 
jqualin@holytrinityhawks.com 
 
Ms. Patsy (Ibtisam Razzook) 
Extended Care 
prazzook@holytrinityhawks.com 
 

Your student’s Gradelink login 

information will be provided at 

Back to School Night.  For 

Grades K-2, this login info is to 

use for entering service hours.  

For Grades 3-8, parents can view 

assignments, behavior, grades, 

and enter service hours. 

Emily Jane T., Aug. 11 
Aria A., Aug. 12 
Jacob I., Aug. 13 

Roman J., Aug. 15 
Davina S., Aug. 15 
Siena N., Aug 19 

Ms. Maune Aug. 20 

Berek D., Aug. 21 
Dominic H., Aug. 22 

Henry K., Aug. 24 
Angelo N., Aug. 24 
Lucas H., Aug. 27 
Jada T., Aug. 28 

Gisele L., Aug. 29 


